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CALL TO ORDER: 10:17AM
ATTENDEES:  Connie Semonite, Maggie DeMello, Karen Anderson, Jackie Caldwell, Sheila Kelly, Anita Link, Vicky Groninger, Kay Burlin, Roz Riley, Lynda Flowers
LOCATION: Fairfax Community Center, Fort Belvoir, VA 22060
MINUTES APPROVAL:  A redistribution of the minutes of the January board meeting were distributed to the board via email on February 3, 2015. Motion to approve the minutes as passed unanimously.
Motion: Maggie


Second: Sheila
PRESIDENT: Connie Semonite
· Special thanks to Maggie and Sheila for hosting this months meeting! Love the theme!
· Happy Birthday to Joyce Rebh – Feb. 4, and Karen Anderson – Feb. 7
· Holly S needs to step down. Anyone want to help fill the positon?
HONORARY ADVISORS: 
· Chief’s Spouse (Renee Bostick) – not present 

· CSM Spouse (Vicky Groninger) – Thanks to Sheila for doing a great job with the boutique! February 23rd 9-3pm Emeritus. CSM Groninger is relinquishing responsibility to CSM Jones 29 MAY (TBD)
· Military Programs Spouse (Jackie Caldwell) – 
VICE-PRESIDENT: Allison Chamberlayne 
· Great time bowling! 11 members came. We collected many kitchen items for Zero2016. Had great feedback. Some asked to do it again with spouses. Sent an article for Castlegram that will go in next months newsletter.
· Firmed up details for wine tasting with Chain Bridge Cellars. March 21st 4-6PM at the Fairfax Community Center. We will do a blind tasting between expensive and inexpensive wines. I will send out an eventbrite invitation and charge $30 per person. I will purchase plates and napkins and light appetizers and soft drinks. 
· Need to send out eventbrite for Zero2016 
· Need to send out eventbrite for February activity
· February activity – Breakfast at Bob Evans in Woodbridge and head over to the outlets (yay shopping!) or IKEA (child care!) 9:30AM on FEBRUARY 18th. Want it to be child friendly. 
SECRETARY: Maggie DeMello
· Updated Secretary binder with newest minutes and Castlegram
· Redistributed minutes to the board via email on February 3, 2015
· Added myself to the September AESC Board Birthdays!
· It has been brought to my attention that the November, December, and January minutes were not sent to a few members. The problem has been rectified, and the minutes will be distributed correctly. Is there anyone else not receiving the minutes?
· Sheila when is your birthday? – September 9th
· Lisa when is your birthday? - ??
· Do I update the minutes on the website?
· Motion – The minutes of the January board meeting were distributed to the board via email on January 18, 2015. There was one correction, under dates to remember, the date of the Castle Boutique selling at Headquarters was listed as January 27th. The actual date is January 29th. The minutes were redistributed on February 3, 2015. 
TREASURER: Kathy Moakler, not present, no report emailed
AEMA CHAIRMAN: Holly Scherer, not present

· Had a family emergency and was not able to provide a January Monthly Report.

· Connected with Mrs. Tammi Morris, regarding the transfer GKM funds to the Morris Family Foundation. She requested I email her husband, Col (R) John Morris, who is presently in Afghanistan. He is not expected to return to the states until June. I sent him an email asking for guidance in moving forward. He has not responded.
· Met with PenFed Bank representative regarding moving money from Checking account to a short term account for more interest, was told the only option is a six month account (funds would be available in late June), and AEMA would incur a fee for issuing more than 6 checks. We would need access to the money sooner – in early May for the Scholarship Brunch. A decision was made to wait until after the Scholarship Committee has determined this year’s winners and the amount to be awarded and open a Money Market Savings Account for dividends and a determined amount to be used for next year’s scholarships (remembering the 6 checks limit).
· My meeting with PenFed happened prior to two significant donations: CSM Mike Buxbaum’s family $400 (in addition to separate $20 donation made in CSM’s memory). Acknowledgement letter sent to Mrs. Buxbaum. (2) Emily Jansen’s son, Bob wrote a nice note with a donation of $5,000 made in honor of is mother, and in memory of his father, Col Joseph Jansen. Acknowledgement letter sent to Bob Jansen.  
· Thank you note and castle pin for Emily Jansen. – Kay Burlin delivered the note and pin to Emily. Kay emailed back with – “I delivered the pin to Emily this afternoon(after the telephone repairman came), and she was delighted.  Had a long visit with her--she has private aides most of the time, but is not in the Skilled Nursing Center as I thought, but has recently moved to Assisted Living.  Had a long visit with her, and she is still delightful.  I know that she appreciated your thoughtfulness.  She had a stroke rather than a fall, as I had remembered.  Also, I am sorry that I forgot all my papers trying to get out quietly, and then you had to bring them out to me.
· Would like to have a short AEMA financial meeting to discuss my meeting with PenFed bank and these new donations.

· Connect with Morris family to discuss transfer GKM funds and a plan for managing the GKM scholarships in the future.

· Meet with Roz about the Charter, and wording of designating scholarships to honor former members. 

· Connect with Erica Shaw on the scholarship applications and process. 

· Pat O’Neill has provided us with a former Fairfax County high school teacher who is interested in helping with the scholarships.

· Visit with PenFed representative regarding accounts.
SCHOLARSHIP CHAIRMAN: Erica Shaw, not present, no report emailed
· We are getting a lot of applications!!
PARLIAMENTARIAN: Roz Riley
· No activities performed in this role in December and January – retail work schedule, travel, illness was prohibitive. 

· Continued research on changing the C&B to allow general membership to cast mail-in ballot votes and/or email voting.
· Researching how to change bylaws to allow AESC Board to propose and enact changes to bylaws on behalf of general membership. (Where is the fine line?)

· Researching the need for Constitution AND Bylaws vs. only Bylaws.

· Continue review and revision as needed to C&B

· Develop guidelines for select AEMA awards to be done in Memoriam (in coordination with Holly Scherer)

· Review AEMA Charter for updating and publication to Board

· Complete work on archival files and turn over to be stored
· Archives will be complete in the next few months
MEMBERSHIP: Jackie Caldwell 
· The entire Red Book process was electronic this year due to Springfield Printing's move to remote location. First time!!
· Typesetting charges were dropped. Cost of each Red Book = $2.20 each. Quality of binding much improved = under budget!
· Postage per book = $ .91 , less than the last several years.
· Red Books were delivered by Springfield Printing courier (free of charge).
· All Red Books have been mailed or hand delivered.
· Half year memberships receive the Castle Gram but not the Red Book. Members may request a Red Book for $5.
· Production and mailing of Red Books will return to traditional time line next year.
HOSPITALITY: Lynda Flowers 

· Congratulations on selling the house! (
· The March Board Meeting (March 4th) will be at the Fairfax Community Center on Ft. Belvoir at 10am! 
· Maggie will provide refreshments!
· Board Meeting will now begin at 10AM.
NEWSLETTER: Karen Anderson
· Scholarship and Zero2016 will be reposted in newsletter
WEBMASTER: Laura Putnam, not present

· Will update the website
RESERVATIONS: Anita 
· Reservations have been working great

· Can we put something on the AESC nametags for the AEMA brunch? Will signify we are board members and people can ask questions if they need to.
CIRCULATION: Kara Anderson – not present, report emailed
· The January Castle Gram was received January 30, 2015 and forwarded to membership on January 31, 2015.  Additionally, 10 copies were made and sent as well.  Copying costs were $18.66 for this month.  I used postage and seals already on-hand.

· I continued assisting Jackie Caldwell on the membership list.  I am also adding members as they join with the opportunity for half-year memberships
WAYS AND MEANS: Sheila Kelly
· Will send an email to members about ‘members only’ sales
· Thanks to Allison and Alana for helping with the sales!
· Motion: $3000 to up inventory. Second: Jackie. Vote: motion carried.
· No selling February 23rd. Looks like we could be selling again in April, if not sooner.
· HECSA wants the Castle Boutique to see at conferences
WELFARE/SERVICES:  Kimberly Oborski, not present, no report
· Send note to Kara – send flyer of Red Hot & Blue to local membership as a reminder (at the end of March)
· Zero2016 ends at the end of March
PUBLICITY/HISTORIAN: Glenda Hudson, not present, no report emailed
FACEBOOK: Lisa Stevenson, not present, no report emailed
· If you can, please share unit pages on the AESC Facebook page. Due to new privacy rules, we know this might not be easy.
LIAISONS:
KNOLLWOOD LIAISON: Vacant
FAIRFAX LIAISON:  Joyce Rebh (not present)/Kay Burlin 
KNOLLWOOD BAKE SALE: Priscilla Noah – April 8th 10am-12pm –  Looking for recipes!

NOMINATIONS: Bette Meuleners
· Time for me to start asking if you’ll consider staying in your position for another year. I know it’s early, but, according to the AESC constitution, we have to have a slate of at least the elected positions by the March meeting – President, Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer, and AEMA Chairperson. 
· Will the voting take place at a function or board meeting?

OLD BUSINESS: 
· Distribute the AEMA Charter to the board.
NEW BUSINESS:  
DATES TO REMEMBER:
· 10 February 2015 - AFAP
· 18 February 2015 – Bob Evans breakfast & Shopping at Outlets 9:30AM
· 15 March 2015 – Scholarship deadline

· 21 March 2015 – Wine Tasting @ Community Center w/ your spouse

· 31 March 2015 – deadline for Zero 2016

· 08 April 2015, 10am-12pm – Knollwood bake Sale

· 09-10 April 2015 – Red Hot & Blue Night
· 19-25 April 2015 – ENFORCE “Engineer Week”

· 03 May 2015 – AEMA Brunch 1PM – need to confirm w/ The Fairfax
· 19-22 May 2015 – Houston JETC

· 07 August 2015 – Castle Ball

ADJOURNMENT:  12:35PM
NEXT MEETING:    
Date: 4 March 2015 @ 10AM



Hostess: Fairfax Community Center





Refreshments: Maggie
Respectfully submitted,
Maggie DeMello
AESC Secretary 2014-2015
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